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Tena koutou te whanau o te Pirirakau. Nga
mini mahana ki a koutou. Nga mihi aroha
tenei ki te whanau Wilson . Kia kaha koutou
| tenei wa pouri, taumaha hoki. Ki a matou
hoa mahi a Mahia raua ko Sylvia nga mihi
tino aroha ki a korua. Kei konei matou ki te
awhi, ki te tautoko i a korua. Ki nga mema o
te hapu, o te whanau whanui hoki o te
Piirirakau, e mauiui ana, kia piki te ora ki a
koutou katoa.

Time has flown by and our sincere apologies
for not getting our newsletter out on time.
Hopefully things have settled down a bit and
we will be on track for future editions.

We continue to experience issues with doctor
shortages. We are so grateful to Doctor Rao
for hanging in there with us to keep us afloat
while we work our way through this difficult
time. Unfortunately Dr Ange Erhorn has
chosen also to move on and we are currently
still working on recruitment of other doctors.
Dr Nigel Bruce is currently overseas visiting
family and will be back in September.
Meanwhile Dr Runa Rao will be covering
Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Fridays with the
Nurse Practitioner, Rosemary Minto on a
Thursday. Te Manu Toroa will continue to
support us and ensure that our whanau are
being seen and cared for. Kia kaha whanau,
please bear with us for just a little longer as
we work our way through the next month.

You will have noticed a new face in the clinic
- Kohera Archer is a second year Student
Nurse, who is on placement with us for six
weeks. In the short time she has been with
us so far , she has been a huge help to our
nursing staff. Nga mihi Kohera.

The seasonal influenza  immunisation
programme has been extended to 31 August.
The programme has been extended because
winter flu cases are rising and as it has not yet
peaked, the Ministry of Health is expecting to
see more people admitted to hospital with the
flu.

The Flu vaccination is free to people 65 years
and over, pregnant women, people with long
term health conditions and children under 5
who have been hospitalised for a respiratory
illness. If you fit this criteria and would like to
have a flu vaccination, ring the Hauora and
make an appointment. People who do not fit
the criteria are able to have a flu vaccination
but there will be a charge.

A comment was posted on Facebook about
rheumatic fever regarding one of the tamariki
who attended the Holiday Programme. This
prompted the programme coordinators to
encourage parents of tamariki on the
programme to bring them in to have throat
swabs. This resulted in quite a high number
of positive results for Strep A. As a result of
this initial outcome, whanau have been tested
and we are still getting some positive tests
back. Strep A can be treated with a 10-day
course of antibiotics. If your child has a sore
throat , please take it seriously and have it
checked. All it takes is a swab and having it
treated can prevent complications later on. If
you would like your child to have a throat
swab, contact the clinic to make a time to see
the nurse.

Sore Throats Matter




his month we farewell two members of staff

Matenga, who has left to take up a new
position in Te Puke, and Erena who will be
having a baby in a few months. We wish
hem both all the best of luck.

elcome to Kerekau Nicholas, who will be
aking up Erena’s position as Rangatahi
Coordinator and Riini Hurkmans-McLeod
ho is the new Clinic Coordinator. Riini will
be working 4 days a week so we welcome
back Diana McNamara who will be filling that
position one day per week and relieving
hen required. Nga mihi nui ki a koutou.

Our full time Mirimiri Therapist, Hone is
urrently on leave for 6 weeks and we have
he pleasure of having 3 very  skilled
herapists covering the service in his
bsence. They are Autumn Falk, who has

been with us for a few months, Erena Walker

rom Whanau Apanui and Awhimai Brown, a
local wahine from Ngati Kahu. We are all

very grateful to them for giving their time to

support our Kaupapa. Hone is due to return
t the end of the month and we will be
reviewing the service on his return.

This is a reminder that the Te Huhunu Trust
|ICompIex, which includes all grounds within

he Trust Block, is SMOKEFREE. We are
becoming aware of people disregarding our
SMOKEFREE Status and continuing to
smoke within the grounds. As a Health
|Provider and supporter of SMOKEFREE
AOTEAROA 2025, we ask that you please
|refrain from smoking within the Hauora and
Te Huhunu grounds. Kia ora.

The Western Bay of Plenty District Council
has advised that a new roundabout will be
built at the end of Te Puna Road next year. In
order for this to happen the Te Puna War
Memorial Hall will either be moved and
re-sited or a new one will be built. They are
asking for Community feedback on what they
should do. This is a good opportunity for
everyone to have a say as to what kind of
community facility they build, what kind of
activities will happen in it and where it should
be located. If you are interested in having
some input into this decision we have some
feedback forms here at the Hauora. They are
also having an open day at the Hall on
Thursday 31 July from 12noon to 7.30pm if
you are interested in learning more about the
project.

"#$

The community garden is being well utilised
by our whanau and patients. We will be
replanting to fill the gaps over the next few
weeks. Meanwhile there are still vegetables
that are ready to eat and we are encouraging
our whanau to help themselves before they go
to seed. Please feel free to help yourself.

Well folks | think | have said my piece for this
month. Keep warm and stay well, until next
month.

Nga mihi
Dux
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Influenza is a serious
illness with severe
effects.

Book your appointment
today with our nurse.
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Every month we get a new
selection of clothes delivered to th

You are more than welcome to co
and help yourself.

Boxes of clothes are in the garagg
Please see reception on arrival if y¢
are interested.

Monday-Friday
8.30am-4.30am.

Please report to
reception on arrival.

Weekly Midwife Clinic

Tuesday afternoons from 1pm to 3pm.

Call in and have a chat

Our gym facility is open for

This is located in the shed.




=>>




%

##$

/
A- /C E=
o
!/
!/
2 1/
By,
| %=
AVE
/"
VN
@' /=
o
7' 1 DD




$%

49

!
&l

#

)* (%

+

Bed
* &5 H* .,

$.

%




34* 4 3 4 4 |564#

1@  # 9J

25 " "@ =2 "@
2(*5<

&* [*5 ?

(* * %**5 L<19

5333 4 4 |5 64#

" $"$$ 7
1 9J

252 "@4 -
2(*5<

&* I*5 ?

(*1*%*5L 94

"HS %

K@

46(

7 -

(4"3 4 4 1564#
$$ 1 9

2*52 "@6 -
2(*5<
&* I*5 ?
(1% 1 9**5 | 49

6@ 3

% $




!
& #
H C 3
C #1x
( &
, - &
"TA & M
1-,* G1G 1-,0G
%P 1-,0 -
% I %
(51-,0 - &
PCG I-2GQ
( &

% N

&&

%

@$7A 7' A G

#

%

%







(! *

3¢ $20 ? 9

0 @
20

6
(@ # " , )""'M

B +
A + #
0 " H #3$ 9
@ 2 "@9
(@ @ ¥
$$ 2B 6617
*

C "
N ) 91!8$% 5
$% $ $&

(@ # @$ ) 3
@" @

103! )

L Yya " 9

7 9% $ $&
NS
) $' 9

B # $"$
# # S # #
$# 2 9
# 3)@
,$3 @3 $ #
) 3
. $, |l F
P(2 F( J $
) "t %"
I'J $ "9
$ '$
3" % )
, " ‘@9
wo C"HS ) A
$ % # 3
9
L HISS % & #HH
&& MI$$ ST |
H O ) # "

O




L49
L9
L 49

L 49
L 49

L 49
L69
L69

L 69
L 69

L 69
L669




